


does not exist at the proposed location.  While the burm provides privacy to the residents who
are closest to the proposed pickleball courts, beyond the burm, the houses backing onto the
parking lot will not benefit from such a buffer.  What can be done to appease us residents who
have to live with the noise of vehicles coming in and out, and the impact to our privacy? 

4. Traffic is also a concern.  Has a traffic study been done, or any thought to the volume of
cars that will be flowing through the neighbourhood?  Given that the proposed facility is
located in the deepest area of the Leslie Valley neighbourhood, you will have additional
vehicles flowing along Leslie Valley Road, as well as on Bayview Parkway, which is only a
30 km road that has significant pedestrian traffic due to bike paths, a dog park, and soccer
fields.  At possibly 20 fields, with 2 players each, we're potentially looking at 40 cars every
hour coming in.

5.  I am disappointed with the lack of consultation as mentioned above.  While I understand
the growing popularity of Pickleball, I urge the Town to do their due diligence before
approving this proposed facility.  You have consulted with the soccer community, but you
have neglected to let area residents know.  It's not just the houses backing onto the park that
are affected, you are bringing traffic infiltration deep within our neighbourhood.  It's not like
the facility is located near a main arterial road -- it's deep deep within our community.  As
such it's a very quiet space that is enjoyed by families who come for picnics, to walk their dog,
to kick a ball, or to fly kite.  Neglecting area residents, and favouring the feedback of the
pickleball community, definitely shows bias.  There is only one sentence in the staff report
that mentions residents.  Apparently you will consult with us only on draft design, but not
before.  

Fit and cost should not be the only factors in selecting the site.  Impact on the neighbourhood
should have equal weight.  

Please find an alternate location - one that will be less disruptive to our quiet community.

When you see the lack of community feedback at this Council meeting, please don't think
that silence is approval. You have successfully maneuvered around area residents and
taken us out of the equation.  

Regards,
Steph Dumont

 




